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BIBLE CONTRADICTIONS: 

RIDDLES  

  

Can you answer the ancient riddle: 

What has one voice and yet becomes four-footed and two-footed and three-footed? 

The answer is - man, who crawls on all fours when a baby, stands erect on two feet, and in old 
age walks with a cane. 

Another ancient riddle was: 

What flies forever and rests never? 

The answer is - the wind. 

A Medieval riddle was: 

What is it that never was and never will be? 

The answer - a mouse's nest in a cat's ear. 

Riddles in earlier times were, like these, of a more serious nature, in contrast to today when they 
are more child oriented humor. Their former seriousness was evidenced by the death of the great 
Greek poet Homer, who is said to have died of humiliation because he could not answer a riddle 
(The World Book Encyclopedia). 

One of the oldest recorded riddles, holding a prize for its answer, was one posed by Samson, 
found in Judges 14. It was equally taken very serious. At his wedding, Samson propounded to his 
thirty Philistine companions the following difficult riddle: 

"Out of the eater came something to eat, 
And out of the strong came something sweet." 
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Samson's companions would never have concluded the answer to this riddle, had they not forced 
his wife to press him for it. And force they did with threats of a consuming fire, for a prize was at 
stake. On the seventh and final day allotted to the thirty to discern the riddle, they answered him: 

"What is sweeter than honey? 
And what is stronger than a lion?" 

This riddle pertained to an event involving Samson. On his way to his wedding, he had eaten 
honey from the carcass of a lion which he had previously slain with his bare hands. 

Who could have ever discerned Samson's riddle, had he not revealed its answer to his persistent 
new bride? His response to the Philistines upon their answering the riddle was even a riddle with 
a more obvious answer: 

"If you had not plowed with my heifer, 
You would not have found out my riddle." 

We find in the Scriptures that the propounding of riddles, and their related proverbs, are not 
limited to the skill and use of man. In Ezekiel 17:2f, Yahweh declared to Ezekiel: 

"Son of man, propound a riddle, and speak a parable to the house of Israel, saying ...." 

This riddle/parable propounded by Yahweh involved a great eagle that came down and took 
away the top of a cedar tree, and then planted seed in fertile soil. 

The riddle/parable association seen here in Ezekiel is found in other locations in the Scriptures as 
well. In Psalms 78:2 we read: 

I will open my mouth in a parable; 
I will utter riddles of old. 

And in Psalms 49:4 we similarly read: 

I will incline my ear to a proverb; 
I will open up my riddle on the harp. 

Even Solomon's writings were presented in order to gain wisdom and instruction, and: 

To understand a proverb and a figure, 
The words of the wise and their riddles (Proverbs 1:6). 

But of course riddles and parables are not limited to the Old Testament. Yahshua very frequently 
used parables in His teachings: 

"Behold, the sower went out to sow ..." (Mark 4:3), 
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"A certain man had two sons ..." (Luke 15:11), 

"Two men went up into the temple to pray ..." (Luke 18:10), 

All these things Jesus spoke to the multitudes in parables, and He did not speak to them 
without a parable (Matthew 13:34). 

Because of the wording of translations, one might be unaware that Paul noted this quality of 
Yahweh to express truth to earthly man in riddles. Examining the original Greek text in 1 
Corinthians 13:12, we read more literally the following: 

For now we see through a mirror in a riddle, but then face to face .... 

The difficulty of Yahweh's riddles is then seen in the next statement: 

... now I know in part, but then I shall know fully just as I also have been fully known. 

Yahshua spoke in parables, evidenced by their great number recorded in the gospels. The 
question thus remains - Where are these riddles Paul spoke of? We read the many parables; 
where are the riddles? 

Evidenced in the teachings of the Son, revealed in the writings of the Old Testament, and 
affirmed in the writings of Paul, we find that the nature of Yahweh is to conceal (with the 
ultimate purpose to reveal) truth in parables and riddles. We will now consider in this writing a 
marvelous work of Yahweh to present in the Scriptures numerous riddles in a most unusual and 
concealed fashion. Once the framing of these riddles is discovered, we find that the Scriptures 
contain many of them - revealing a most complex and highly unique nature of Yahweh. 

Yahweh has propounded some of the most marvelous riddles, yet apart from "plowing with His 
heifer" they are otherwise hidden; hidden not only in their answer, but equally hidden in their 
actual propounding. As King Nebuchadnezzar double hid his dream by calling for "the 
magicians, the conjurers, the sorcerers and Chaldeans" to tell him both his dream and its 
interpretation (Daniel 2), even so Yahweh has double hidden His riddles - both the propoundings 
as well as the answers. Thus, Yahweh is equally asking - You discover the riddle and its 
meaning! Why would He do this? For the same reason Nebuchadnezzar's dream was hidden - in 
order to reveal and establish His "Daniel." As with Joseph, who was elevated to be ruler over 
Egypt by the interpretation of a riddle dream, Daniel was likewise elevated to be ruler over the 
whole province of Babylon, as well as personally over the wise men, by both the revelation and 
the interpretation of a riddle dream. 

We find that this entire course of riddles is hidden by Yahweh, hidden in the absurdity of 
contradictions in the Scriptures. 1 Corinthians 1:27-29 tells us that "God has chosen the foolish 
things of the world to shame the wise, and God has chosen the weak things of the world to shame 
the things which are strong, and the base things of the world and the despised, God has chosen, 
the things that are not, that He might nullify the things that are, that no man should boast before 
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God." This choice of the "foolish," the "weak," the "despised" is most certainly what Yahweh 
has used in propounding these contradiction riddles. 

Because of the natural tendency of men to ignore uncomfortable or unknown issues, you are 
probably unaware of these contradictions. Instead, men write books or insert as a Bible help an 
analysis of the Harmony of the Gospels. This understandingly one-sided analysis gives one the 
false impression that the gospels are totally harmonious. But has anyone written anything on the 
Disharmony of the Gospels? Actually, it would prove to be quite interesting. We will consider a 
few of these disharmonies, not only in the gospels but also in the Old Testament. 

In the gospels we find clear discrepancies between these four accounts. Though some would seek 
to dismiss, ignore, or even try to explain away these differences, the fact is there are some 
glaring contradictions. To call them anything but contradictions is naive. We will consider a few 
of these shortly as Yahweh's propounded riddles, but before doing this, a comment must be made 
concerning the infallibility of God's word. 

If I were to ask you if the Bible is the written word of God, more than likely you would respond 
with an emphatic "yes." Most Christians believe that the Scriptures were written by men under 
the anointing and unction of the Holy Spirit, thus providing to man God's written word. But, 
when contradictions in His word are presented, most respond that these are simply the 
differences created from the recollection of men. A common response is that if there was an 
automobile accident, then different observers would contribute slightly differing accounts on the 
one and same event. Quite so, but there is one important distinction - we are not here talking 
about the mere words or accountings of men! The Bible is the acclaimed word of God, and any 
differing accounts either demise the authenticity of the words as God's, or one must conclude 
that the differences are intentional and bear a uniquely hidden meaning. Holding to these two 
divergent opinions that the Bible is both God's written word, as well as the unplanned fallacies of 
the accounts of men, is to espouse two ideas that are in conflict. Either the Bible is entirely 
intentional as God's infallible written word, or it is not. 

For one to truly hold to the trust and belief that the Bible is God's word, then one must conclude 
that the contradictions hold very special meaning. If the Holy Spirit wrote the gospels, then the 
contradictions are intentional and meaningful - a meaning that, one, must include repeatable 
consistency in its representation and interpretation, and two, must be of tremendously great 
significance since Yahweh, once again, has hidden His truth from the multitudes in order to 
reveal His "Daniel." 

This latter position is precisely what this writer has found to be true. Yahweh's word is entirely 
perfect in content, entirely perfect in construction, and the contradictions are intentional riddles 
that confound and shame the wise by their appearance as meaningless errors. 

Before going on, a word should be mentioned with regard to the duality of this sight that Paul 
said opportunes us - "through a mirror in a riddle." We have already considered the role of "a 
riddle" in the ways of Yahweh; let us briefly consider what this "through a mirror" means. 
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First we ask the question - What is a mirror? A mirror is an object that reflects an image. The 
reflected image is not the reality, though it represents in appearance something that is reality. 
One could say that in a mirror, like reflects reality; or, adding the fourth dimension of time, like 
reflects ultimate reality. This is what Yahweh provides by foreshadowing future events through 
past events, or through the writings of the Scriptures concerning past events - He provides mirror 
images of that which will be. As written by Solomon - "That which has been is that which will 
be, and that which has been done is that which will be done" (Ecclesiastes 1:9). These mirror 
images are reflections of that which will take place in the future. 

These mirror images of that which will be are equally "riddles," particularly difficult riddles 
when trying to see or understand what will occur in the yet to come reality, the true image. Thus, 
when Paul wrote that "we see through a mirror in a riddle," we must understand that two issues 
are being spoken of - the foreshadowing mirror image, as well as the riddle it presents. 
Unfortunately, though men have recognized the quality of Yahweh to provide foreshadowing 
mirror images of that which has already occurred (e.g., the first coming of Christ) or even that 
which is to come, up to now men have not perceived or understood many of His riddles. This is 
especially true of the strange and hidden mirror images found in contradictions. 

Having said all of this, let us now consider some of the riddles Yahweh has propounded from His 
perfect, extraordinary, and uniquely constructed word. 

  

BIBLE RIDDLES 

In Matthew 10 we read of Yahshua's instruction to His twelve disciples before sending them out 
two by two. He directed them specifically to not take "sandals, or a staff" (vs. 10). But in clear 
contradiction, in the identical account in Mark, Yahshua told them to take a staff and to wear 
sandals (Mark 6:8-9). So, which one is correct? Did Yahshua tell them not to take sandals and 
staff, or to take them? One of the accounts cannot be correct. But the fact is, the "rightness" or 
"correctness" of these accounts is not found in determining which instruction Yahshua actually 
gave (for if it was, the Holy Spirit would have made no mistake in presenting the correct 
instruction), but rather in discerning what He is saying in the differences. We find that the 
"correct" instruction is entirely relevant to the specific gospel in which it was recorded - each 
book representing entirely different works of Yahweh. 

Continuing this gospel comparison on this account, we find in Luke 9:3 that Yahshua's 
instruction to the disciples, in agreement with Matthew, was to not take a staff, and there was no 
mention of sandals. (John does not address this.) So, clearly there is an ordained contradiction in 
these accounts. What riddle then did Yahweh propound to us? It is this: 

What is meant by the contradictions of Matthew, Mark, and Luke concerning the sandals and the 
staff? 
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Can you answer this riddle that He has propounded? Make no mistake, Yahweh did propound for 
us a riddle here, a very meaningful riddle. Let us consider another. The following comparison 
relates to Yahshua's triumphant entry into Jerusalem, just prior to His crucifixion. 

In Matthew, Yahshua rode into Jerusalem on a donkey and a colt, entered into the temple, and 
cast out the moneychangers, all in one day (Matthew 21:1-17). In Mark, Yahshua rode into 
Jerusalem on a colt, entered into the temple and looked around, departed to Bethany to spend the 
night, returned to Jerusalem the following day, and then cast out the moneychangers (Mark 11:1-
18). In Luke Yahshua, once again in agreement with the Matthew account, rode into Jerusalem 
on a colt, entered the temple, and cast out the moneychangers (Luke 19:28-46). Finally, in John 
we find an account entirely different from the other three gospels. After performing His first 
miracle of turning water into wine, Yahshua next went into the temple and cast out the 
moneychangers! Ten chapters later, Yahshua rode into Jerusalem on a young donkey, and there 
is absolutely no mention of a temple cleansing (John 2:1-17 and 12:12-19). So what is the riddle 
that Yahweh has propounded to us in these divine contradictions? It is this: 

What is meant by the contradictions in Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John concerning Yahshua 
casting out the moneychangers? 

Let us look at another account which is a little longer to review. All the events cited here took 
place immediately following Yahshua's feeding of the 5,000. We will not look at the similarities 
in these different gospel accounts, but rather note the differences. 

In Matthew the disciples were sent out onto the sea where Peter walked on water, and was saved 
by Yahshua. The disciples in the boat then worshipped Yahshua, saying, "You are certainly 
God's Son" (Matthew 14:13-36). In Mark, we find that Yahshua "intended to pass by them" and 
not get into the boat; and instead of worshipping Him, to the contrary "their heart was hardened" 
(Mark 6:30-56). Thus once again the Mark account has an entirely, shockingly different 
meaning! And if these differences are not already striking enough, look at the Luke account. The 
disciples were never sent out onto the sea (in fact the word "sea" never appears in Luke), but 
instead they went to join Yahshua where He was alone! (This is an amazing contradiction, 
having substantial meaning!) There He taught them the cost of following Him and promised that 
some of those standing there "would not taste death" until they saw the "kingdom of God" (Luke 
9:12-27). In John, Yahshua withdrew to the mountain, perceiving that the multitudes were 
intending to "take Him by force" and make Him king. Yahshua entered the boat with the 
disciples and "immediately the boat was at the land to which they were going" (John 6:1-21). So 
once again, what is the riddle Yahweh is presenting us in these striking contradictions? 

What is the meaning of the contradictions in the accounts of Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John 
regarding the boat journey (or the absence thereof) following the feeding of the 5,000? 

Can you answer this riddle? One can be certain however that Yahweh is telling us something 
quite marvelous in these contradictions, since His word is perfect and is not error. (One of the 
most revealing and interesting studies comes from examining Matthew, Mark, and Luke's 
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accounts of the feeding of the 5,000 up through the subsequent feeding of the 4,000, with the 
contradictions of the "six days" and the "eight days" at the end.) 

The following does not qualify as a contradiction, as much as consistent and notable and, yes, 
even meaningful differences between these first three gospels; but we will note this as a riddle 
anyway. In Matthew and Mark we read the account of Peter and Andrew's response to Yahshua 
when He spoke to them - "Follow Me, and I will make you fishers of men." In both books their 
response is recorded in the identical phrase - "And they immediately left the nets, and followed 
Him." Likewise, shortly after this at the same beckoning of Yahshua, James and John similarly 
in both of these books "left the boat and their father" (Matthew 4:20 & 22, Mark 1:18 & 20). But 
in decidedly different wording from Matthew and Mark, we read in Luke that these four disciples 
"left everything and followed Him" (Luke 5:11). 

Now this might not be so striking were this pattern not equally repeated. For we find once again 
in these three gospels the identical pattern, this time in Matthew's response (the tax gatherer, not 
the book) to Yahshua's invitation to "Follow Me." As in the former case, Matthew and Mark 
once again provide precisely identical wording for Matthew's response to Yahshua's invitation - 
"And he rose (from his tax office) and followed Him" (Matthew 9:9, Mark 2:14). And once again 
in like pattern we find in Luke this more exacting message of leaving everything. In Luke 5:28 
we read that Matthew "left everything" to follow Yahshua. While this may seem to be a small 
difference, in light of the consistent message, as well as the foreshadowed plan of Yahweh in the 
days ahead, prophetically this is most meaningful! So, let us see another riddle that Yahweh has 
propounded in His word. 

Why in the gospel of Luke do we find the disciples leaving "everything," while in Matthew and 
Mark they leave their nets, their boat, and their father? 

To answer these riddles, one must have a view of what each of the four gospels represent. 
Clearly, there are consistent and meaningful differences that identify each gospel with specific 
different works of Yahweh. For example, Matthew is uniquely the gospel that bears witness of 
two, in contrast to one. In Matthew there were two demoniacs that came to Yahshua, in 
contradiction to Mark and Luke where in the same account there was in each case only one 
demoniac (Matthew 8:28, Mark 5:2, Luke 8:27). In Matthew there were two blind men at Jericho 
following Yahshua and crying out to Him for mercy, once again in contradiction to Mark and 
Luke where in the same account at Jericho there was only one (Matthew 20:30, Mark 10:46, 
Luke 18:35). Then finally a third witness to this double phenomenon in Matthew, we find that 
Yahshua rode in on a donkey and a colt, and "on them He sat." While there are two donkeys in 
Matthew, in Mark and Luke Yahshua rode into Jerusalem on only one - "a colt" (Matthew 21:7, 
Mark 11:7, Luke 19:35). These repeated contradictions cannot in any way be accidental, 
erroneous, or incidental. Granted they and all the other contradictions have the appearance of 
being errors, but this is not the case if in fact the four gospels represent four striking separate 
works of Yahweh, which they do. This "hidden" meaning can be the only justification that these 
contradictions are in fact equally the intended writings of God. So once again, what is the riddle 
Yahweh has given us here? 
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What is the meaning of the doubling of characters in Matthew, in contradiction to Mark and 
Luke where they are singles? 

Certainly, until one can discern the consistent application of these four gospels to four specific, 
separate, and identifiable works of Yahweh, one cannot discern the meaning of the riddles. To 
discern the riddles hinges upon understanding the comparative application of the four gospels. 

Before leaving this brief comparison of the gospels, one final construction is worth noting per 
this matter of each gospel representing specific different works of Yahweh. We have seen that 
Yahshua very frequently used parables to communicate, but are you aware that there is not a 
single parable in the gospel of John? Not one! Why? When parables are so frequently recorded in 
the other three gospels, why are there no parables in John? This unique difference is the 
intentional design and order of the Holy Spirit, revealing a most important quality concerning 
that work which the gospel of John represents. While Matthew is uniquely the gospel that 
doubles, John is uniquely the gospel that contains no parables. Thus we find a parable in this 
absence of parables, not as a contradiction but in its uniqueness: 

What is the meaning of the total absence of parables uniquely in the gospel of John? 

One of the contradictions in the Bible that theologians of necessity have often sought to resolve 
has to do with the day on which Yahshua was crucified. Matthew, Mark, and Luke all agree that 
Yahshua was crucified on the day following Passover, having shared the Passover meal with His 
disciples the night of His arrest (Matthew 26:17-19, Mark 14:12-15, Luke 22:7-16). But in clear 
contradiction, John states that Yahshua was crucified specifically on Passover (as our Passover 
lamb), and that the meal He shared with His disciples was simply a "supper" (John 13:1-4, 18:28, 
19:13-14 & 36). Were you aware of this contradiction? Its presence has created a storm of 
writings that have come up with every imaginable way to try and resolve it. But, such resulting 
contortions are not necessary if in fact Yahweh is saying something to us through this obvious 
contradiction. 

What is the meaning of the contradicting day on which Yahshua was crucified - Passover or the 
day following Passover? 

Let us now proceed to other contradictions found in the Old Testament. These primarily exist in 
the comparison of the similar accounts of Kings (along with Samuel) and Chronicles. 

To begin with, one obvious contradiction found in these accounts is regarding the volume of 
Solomon's sea, located in the temple. In 1 Kings 7:26 we read that the sea had a volume of 2,000 
baths, but in the same account recorded in 2 Chronicles 4:5 we read that the sea had a much 
larger volume of 3,000 baths. Which one is right - 2,000 or 3,000? This is a considerable 
difference! Once again though, from the standpoint of what Yahweh is truly speaking to us, the 
message in the contradiction is exceedingly far more important than the mere accuracy of the 
volume of this great vessel. Who really cares what its volume was? The true volume of that 
vessel has no affect upon us today. But, the far greater and infinitesimally more impacting 
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question to be discerned is - What is Yahweh seeking to tell us by these contradicting volumes? 
Even as the New Testament is God's infallible word, equally so is the Old Testament. When 
Yahweh recorded the volume of the sea as containing two clearly different volumes in these two 
accounts, He seeks to tell us something very important by this contradiction. Here again Yahweh 
has provided us a riddle to discern: 

What is meant by the contradiction of the two differing volumes in Solomon's sea, as recorded in 
1 Kings and 2 Chronicles? 

A more obscure but nonetheless significant contradiction (since any time Yahweh seeks to 
communicate anything to man is significant) is found in 1 Kings 8:66 and 2 Chronicles 7:10. 
Once again these two passages are the accounts of the identical event, this time the dedication of 
Solomon's temple. The dedication was during the feast of Tabernacles, and in 1 Kings we read 
that the people were sent home on the "eighth day," which would have been on the twenty-
second day of the seventh month. In contrast, 2 Chronicles tells us that the people were sent 
home "on the twenty-third day of the seventh month." So again we see a clear contradiction. And 
again we ask - What is it Yahweh is seeking to tell us in this divine contradiction? What is the 
riddle He has propounded? 

What is the meaning of the contradiction in 1 Kings and 2 Chronicles regarding the date in 
which the people were sent home from the dedication of Solomon's temple during Tabernacles? 

Let's consider another riddle Yahweh has given us. This riddle is particularly unique in that it has 
information in it everyone knows, and that is - Who killed Goliath? From a child we all know the 
story of David and Goliath. Young David took his slingshot and five smooth stones and smote 
the giant Goliath in the head, killing him. Right? But did you know there is a contradiction in the 
Bible concerning who killed Goliath? As with the preceding examples, we find that Samuel and 
Chronicles share passages that are almost identical. Samuel and Kings combine together to cover 
the same time period covered in Chronicles. 

We read in 1 Chronicles 20 a five verse account of the fate of the giants of Gath, including 
Goliath. In verse 5 we read - "And there was war with the Philistines again, and Elhanan the son 
of Jair killed Lahmi the brother of Goliath the Gittite, the shaft of whose spear was like a 
weaver's beam." Now let us compare this passage with the almost identical five verses in 2 
Samuel 21 that cover verse by verse the same information, with exception to one noticeable point 
- who killed Goliath. In verse 19 we read - "And there was war with the Philistines again at Gob, 
and Elhanan the son of Jaare-oregim the Bethlehemite killed Goliath the Gittite, the shaft of 
whose spear was like a weaver's beam." Therefore we must ask - Did David kill Goliath or did 
Elhanan? The Scriptures have two different people killing the same man, Goliath. Factually, this 
makes no sense, but to propound a riddle, this is par excellence. 

What is meant by the contradiction of two different men killing Goliath - both David and 
Elhanan? 
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And if you think this is the only contradiction there is concerning the deaths of men, look again. 
Yahweh has provided us with numerous riddles, foolish contradictions that confound the wise; 
hidden riddles, like the hidden dream of King Nebuchadnezzar; mirror riddles, that show us that 
which will be. 

With all the interest in Armageddon, one should be interested in knowing what events have taken 
place in the town from which that valley got its name - Megiddo. If you want to know what will 
happen at Armageddon (meaning, valley of Megiddo), then examine the unusual and 
contradicting set of circumstances surrounding Megiddo. Time will reveal that what will 
indeed occur at Armageddon, is as illusive to discern as the actual account regarding the 
deaths at Megiddo of two Judah kings. 

We read in the second book of Kings that two kings died at Megiddo. Ahaziah, king of Judah, 
was shot by the men of Jehu at Ibleam, and wounded "he fled to Megiddo and died there" (9:27). 
Likewise, the good king Josiah, also of Judah, went out to do battle with Pharaoh Neco of Egypt, 
and Neco "killed him at Megiddo. And his servants drove his body in a chariot from Megiddo, 
and brought him to Jerusalem and buried him ..." (23:29-30). But what do the parallel accounts 
of these events in Chronicles reveal? Let us see. You may be surprised. 

In 2 Chronicles 22:9 we read that Ahaziah did not die at all in Megiddo, but that he fled south to 
Samaria (which was south of Ibleam), was brought to Jehu (who was either at Jezreel where he 
next killed Jezebel or at Ibleam), and was put to death. According to 2 Chronicles then, Ahaziah 
was killed in Jezreel or Ibleam, and never went to Megiddo. And how about King Josiah; 
according to 2 Chronicles, where did he die? We read - "And the archers shot King Josiah, and 
the king said to his servants, 'Take me away, for I am badly wounded.' So his servants took him 
out of the chariot and carried him in the second chariot which he had, and brought him to 
Jerusalem where he died ..." (35:23-24). Thus we see that according to 2 Chronicles, Josiah 
explicitly died in Jerusalem, not in Megiddo as recorded in 2 Kings. 

Thus we have another set of perplexing contradictions surrounding the deaths of two more men; 
both according to Kings dying in Megiddo, but in Chronicles dying in entirely different places - 
Jezreel or Ibleam and Jerusalem - and even in marked different scenarios. So here we have 
another riddle from Yahweh: 

What is the meaning of two kings of Judah dying in Megiddo in Kings, but in entirely different 
locations and scenarios in Chronicles? 

These and other contradictions provide us some marvelous and highly rewarding insights into 
both the ways as well as the works of Yahweh: the ways of Yahweh in that He takes the foolish 
things - contradictions - to shame the wise; the ways of Yahweh in that He hides His truths in 
these contradiction riddles in order to reveal His "Daniel;" the works of Yahweh in that in these 
and other mirror riddles He reveals in a mystery what He will accomplish. And once again, as 
pointed out concerning the gospels, one cannot discern these riddles in Samuel/Kings and 
Chronicles without an understanding of what these differing accounts represent in relation to the 
works of Yahweh. As each gospel represents a different work of Yahweh, likewise 
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Samuel/Kings and Chronicles represent different works. Otherwise, these contradictions are 
puzzling items to be ignored or used by dissenters to denigrate and bring doubt to the Scriptures. 

   

SAMSON'S RIDDLE REWARDS  

And concerning all of these riddles Yahweh has propounded, it is most important to understand 
there is a reward for discerning the answers to them. This promised reward is seen in the very 
account of the riddle propounded by Samson. In it we find that what Samson offered to his thirty 
Philistine companions, Yahweh offers to those who can discern and answer His riddles. "Thirty 
linen wraps and thirty changes of clothes" was the reward to the discerning for answering 
Samson's riddles (Judges 14:12). Through these items Yahweh has actually propounded yet even 
another more important mirror riddle. What do we find prophetically represented by these 
specific items offered in Samson's reward? 

First, we discover that thirty is numerically representative of anointing or entering into divine 
ministry. For example, David began his reign as king at the age of thirty (2 Samuel 5:4), Joseph 
was delivered from the dungeon, clothed in linen, and elevated to command all the land of Egypt 
at the age of thirty (Genesis 41:46), and Yahshua began His ministry at the age of thirty (Luke 
3:23). So we see that by the association of this reward with the number thirty, discerning 
Yahweh's riddles has the reward of entering into divine ministry and anointing. 

But this prophetic number thirty is associated with both linen wraps and the change of clothing - 
"thirty linen wraps and thirty changes of clothes." What can these two items represent in light of 
the great significance of this associated number thirty? 

We find in the Scriptures that linen represents divine priesthood. The Levitical priests were 
clothed in fine linen (Exodus 39:27-28), and in the tabernacle linen was required for the curtains 
and coverings (Exodus 26-28). Joseph, who represents those who will reign with Christ over the 
world, was equally clothed in linen at the age of thirty when elevated to rule Egypt. Thus, when 
we see that Samson offered thirty linen wraps to those who could discern his riddle, more 
importantly prophetically we see the reward Yahweh has for those who will discern the answer 
to His riddles - linen priesthood and reigning with Christ. 

And what do the thirty changes of clothes represent? Keeping in mind that thirty represents 
divine anointed ministry, and linen represents priesthood, there remains one extremely important 
element missing in this promise. If the promise ended with only these two elements, we would 
find nothing more than what is present in Christianity. Christianity has the rights and 
responsibilities of priesthood. It also has a divine anointing as the body of Christ. But there is 
one crucial element lacking. While Christians possess these first two elements of the kingdom of 
God, to their demise and the defilement of the kingdom they retain a very sorrowful and wholly 
destructive state - they have these elements of the kingdom of God while remaining in their 
earthly flesh. This is an extraordinarily great problem! Adam and Eve revealed in the beginning 
the demise of possessing all the "good" things of Yahweh while being in earthly-born bodies. 
This grave mix always produces corruption, failure, and death. 
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Possessing priesthood and divine anointing while remaining in earthly-born bodies has 
repeatedly proven to result in tragedy. The one critical element missing in order for man to 
flourish and do only good in the kingdom of God is to have a "change of clothing." Man must be 
"born from above," as Yahshua told Nicodemus (literal of John 3:3 & 7). Being "born from 
above" is putting off this earthly-born body and receiving an incorruptible body from above, 
from heaven. No man up to now (other than Yahshua) has received this heavenly-born body. All 
men are either in corruptible flesh or await their heavenly-born bodies; the first resurrection 
spoken of in Revelation 20:6 has not yet taken place. So here we find the critical missing 
ingredient, without which men continue to fail miserably - men must have the "change of 
clothing" from frail corrupt fleshly bodies, to immortal incorruptible heavenly-born bodies. This 
is the vitally important element Yahweh promises in Samson's riddle - not only exalted ministry 
and priesthood with Christ, but also, most critically, possessing incorruptible new bodies that are 
not of this earth but are born from above. 

These are the promises offered to those who can discern the meanings of the riddles Yahweh has 
propounded. Can you answer these riddles? If you can, you will be one of those who will enter 
the first resurrection and reign with Christ for one thousand years. These are the promises to 
those who can discern the answers to Yahweh's contradiction mirror riddles. 

Again, we welcome your comments or questions, and hope this has made you think about the 
Scriptures in a new way. The fact is, if any man thinks he has the word of God all figured out, 
then his God is very small, no larger than himself. We hope to hear from you. Just click on the E-
Mail at the beginning of this site. 

 


